
Notice of Rulemaking 
 

Pursuant to the Arkansas Administrative Procedures Act, Arkansas Code § 25-15-201 et 
seq., notice is hereby given that the Division of Workforce Services is considering 
amendments to an administrative rule concerning how employers make and report 
quarterly unemployment insurance contributions. A public comment hearing will be held 
for the proposed rule on January 31, 2025, at 2:00pm at the Arkansas Department of 
Commerce, 1 Commerce Way Little Rock, AR 72201 in the Buffalo River Conference Room. 
The public comment period for this rule ends on February 17, 2025. Please send comments 
by U.S. mail to: Division of Workforce Services, Office of Legal Services, P.O. Box 8040, Little 
Rock, AR 72203, or email to: stephen.m.reynolds@arkansas.gov. The proposed rule is 
available on our website at: https://dws.arkansas.gov. Copies also may be obtained by 
contacting the DWS Office of Legal Services at the above address or via phone at (501) 682-
2286. Any inquiries concerning the public comment hearing should be directed to Stephen 
M. Reynolds, Associate General Counsel by email above or by phone at (501) 682-2286. 


